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MUDSOCK      

MESSENGER 
 

Meetings:   2nd Monday of each month 

Cornerstone Lutheran Church 

13450 E 116th St, Fishers IN 46037  

[Website] mudsockquiltersguild.org 

  

 

President’s Letter  
 

 I’m baaaack!!!  and boy am I thankful! 
 

 I don’t know about you, but I am really looking forward to seeing everyone at our November 
 meeting. I have been housebound for far too long and I’m ready for some socializing.  
 

 My quilting has been minimal, but I look to all of you, my sisters in quilting, for inspiration as you 
 are all fantastic at providing that. It is especially true with the wonderful show and tell at our 
 meetings.  
 

 “You can’t use up creativity. The more you use, the more you have.”  Maya Angelou 
 

 Hope everyone has the Guild quilt show marked on their calendars for Saturday, November 12. 
 There will be well over 200 quilts to view, offering tons of inspiration. 
 

 Then for December our hospitality committee is working hard on our luncheon meeting. This is 
 always a fun event so read that announcement in this newsletter and note the special start time 
 for the December meeting.  
 

 So much is going on and I have missed so much. I am truly thankful for this guild, your support 
 and your friendship.  
 

 “Life is about using the whole box of crayons” 
 
 Becky Moore 
 Mudsock President 
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November 14th -- Mudsock Quilters Guild Meeting (9:30–

11:30) Cornerstone Lutheran Church 
 

Our presenter at our guild meeting in November (November 14) will be Beth Braun.  Beth 
is experienced in quilt dating and appraising and is a professional Quilt Appraiser.  She will be 
explaining the purpose and process of quilt appraising. 
 

 
November Birthdays

Chris Evola 11/1  
Jean Williams 11/2  
Stephanie Ellis 11/3  
Mary Boyden 11/6  
Amanda Simmons 11/6  
Sharon Tate 11/8  
Maureen Hancock 11/9  
Sandy Metzger 11/11  
Cheryl Wohlmuth 11/12  

Debbie Myers 11/14  
Susan Mourouzis 11/15  
Lisa Knowles 11/16  
Peggy Fowley 11/23  
Carol Dean 11/24  
Gail Wear 11/25  
Lore Weas 11/28  
Sue Ream 11/29  

  

Welcome to New Members! 
 

   Dawn Holcombe 
 Susann Moulden 

 
97 members and 1 guest attended the October meeting. 
We have 192 paid members. 
Since January 2022, Mudsock Quilt Guild has added 41 new members! 

 

Upcoming Mudsock Events 

Nov. 12:  Mudsock Quilt Show, 10:00-3:00, Cornerstone Lutheran Church, 13450 E 116th St, 
Fishers IN. $5 donation.   
 
Nov. 14:  Mudsock Executive Board Budget Meeting, after Mudsock Guild meeting, 
Cornerstone Lutheran Church, 13450 E 116th St, Fishers IN.  All members are welcome to 
attend.   
 

Nov. 15:  Community North Bee Shopping and dropping off finished quilts, 12:00-3:00, 
Community Health Pavilion, 9669 E 146th Street, Noblesville, IN.  Please Note:  Masks are 

https://mudsockquiltersguild.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/BOM.pdf
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required and you will sign in when entering the storage room.  Contact: Sally Sandilands, 
ssandilands@yahoo.com  or 317-219-7767. 
 
Nov. 21: Charity Bee Sewing, 9:30-2:00, Community Health Pavilion, 9669 E 146th Street, 
Noblesville, IN.  Please bring your sewing and cutting supplies.   If you are turning in receipts for 
reimbursement, please include a completed form for Mudsock reimbursement along with your 
receipts.  Masks are required outside of the sewing room. 
 
Nov. 23:  Delaware Sew Bee, 9:30-3:00, Delaware Township Government Center, 9090 E. 
131st Street, Fishers.  Will not meet in November. 
 
Dec. 12:  Mudsock Holiday Celebration, 10:00-12:30, Cornerstone Lutheran Church, 13450 E 
116th St, Fishers IN.  Annual Holiday Luncheon, Quilt Raffle drawing, box lunches, Show & Tell 
and the Secret Santa Sister program reveal. 
 

 December Holiday Luncheon 
 

 At our Holiday Lunch we will be offering box lunches from Sahm's.  The cost per lunch remains 
 the same as last year, $5.  There will be a sign-up sheet with a list of lunch options at the 
 November meeting and payment is due at that time.  If you are unable to attend the November 
 meeting and would like to sign-up, email me at japutman@comcast.net and I will provide you 
 with the list of menu choices. 
    

Julie Putman 

 
Other Upcoming Quilting Events  
 
Mar.  2-4, 9:00-5:00, The Indiana Heritage Quilt Show, Monroe Convention Center, 203 South 
College Ave., Bloomington, IN.  Registration is open for quilt entry and workshops.   2023 
marks the 30th anniversary for our quilt show. To celebrate, our challenge quilt is 30” x 30” 
with the theme Send Us Some Flowers!  
  

2023 Dues are Due 

 The Membership Committee will be collecting dues for 2023 beginning in November and 
 continuing through March.  The dues continue to be $25.00.  Bring your dues in an envelope 
 with your name and sock number on it and place in the dues bag on the sign-in table.  We will 

 get membership cards to you at the next month’s meeting. 
  

 

 Mudsock Quilt Quilt Show 
 
 We are ready and excited to have November here.  After a year of cutting, sewing and quilting 
 we are ready to host our annual Community North Charity Quilt  Show.  We have received 

mailto:ssandilands@yahoo.com
https://mudsockquiltersguild.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/expense-reimb-form.pdf
mailto:japutman@comcast.net
https://www.ihqs.org/quilt-entry-2022-23
https://indiana-heritage-quilt-show.squarespace.com/quilt-entry-2022-23
https://www.ihqs.org/workshops-2023
https://www.ihqs.org/challenge-quilt-2023
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 over 250 completed quilts from our amazing Mudsock Quilters and are excited to put the quilts 
 on display.  So, mark your calendars, Saturday, November 12th to attend the Mudsock Quilt 
 Show.   

 The Quilt Show will be at Cornerstone Lutheran Church located at 13450 E 116th Street, 
 Fishers.  The doors will open at 10 AM and will close at 3 PM.  There is a $5.00 donation for 
 admission to the show.   

 At our show you will have a chance to vote for your favorite quilt and the best quilting in your 
 opinion.  You will have an opportunity to shop at 7 Vendors who will be at the show.   You will 
 have an opportunity to purchase raffle tickets for the double-sided, king size quilt.  The winner of 
 the raffle will be picked on December 12th during our Mudsock Quilters meeting.  We will be 
 giving out a few door prizes.  So make a point to visit the show on November 12th and bring your 
 FAMILY AND FRIENDS.   

VENDORS at our 2022 QUILT SHOW 

Dandelion Candles by Carly    50 + scents in 16 oz Soy candles  

Hand-Made Greeting Cards    by Karrie Laskay  

Janet’s Embroidery and Craft   by Janet Stevens (Embroidery and more)  

Quilted Avocado                  by Louise Cobb (Aprons, Christmas stockings, mug 
        rugs &  more)  

Zig Zag Corner Quilts    Quilt shop in Greenfield, Indiana  

Steals N Deals     by Melissa Schulman (Handmade items, fabric &  
        more) 

**Better Edges by Bob & Candy Zickler  **Scissors Tool sharpening services 

                                                      **Only available from 10 AM to 12:30 PM 

 

 
THIS QUILT COULD BE YOURS! 
 
QUILT RAFFLE 
Our quilt raffle last year was so successful that we are doing it again!  Many thanks to Lynn 
Summers for donating her beautiful quilt and to Kathy Staples for adding her wonderful custom 
quilting to this year’s quilt. The king size quilt pictured below is just as lovely on the back as it is 
on the front. 
 
Tickets are on sale for $1 each or 6 for $5.  Proceeds help to defray the cost of creating quilts to 
be gifted to Community patients on Christmas morning.  Please contact Kerrie Gallaga if you 
would like to purchase tickets or if you are able to help sell tickets and need a batch. 
 
The winning raffle ticket will be drawn at our Guild meeting on Monday, December 12th.  You do 

 not have to be present to win.  Be sure to get your tickets and a chance to win this lovely quilt. 
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 Cornerstone Lutheran Church 6th Anniversary Food Drive 
  

 To benefit the “Come to Me” Food Pantry at Fishers United Methodist Church 
 
 Please bring your donations to the Guild Meeting on November 14th. 
  
 Items needed:  
 • canned fruit, vegetables, meats, peanut butter, soups,  
 mac & cheese mixes 
 • bottled juices and water, dry drink mixes 
 • rice, pasta and mixes, pasta sauce, boxed potatoes,  
 • slow cooker starters, entree mixes, gravy, stuffing, sauces, salad dressings, salsa 
 • cereal, breakfast bars, snack, baby food, etc. 
 • brownie or cookie mixes, puddings, popcorn, granola bars, cookies, crackers, small bags of 
 chips, pickles etc. 
 • Jiffy muffin mixes, pancake mix and syrup 
 • flour, sugar, dry beans, vinegar, cooking oils, ketchup, mustard, jellies, honey, sugar 
 substitutes, packaged creamers, popular spices 
 • Coffee, teas 
 • cleaning supplies such as laundry detergent, dishwasher detergent 
 • paper supplies such as paper towels, toilet paper, facial tissue, etc. 
 • personal hygiene such as toothpaste, tooth brushes, dental floss, deodorant, shampoo, hand 
 or body soap, etc.  
 • Also, things that can be used as “little gifts” for children and/or adults, such as books, puzzles, 
 games, stuffed animals, toys, jewelry, hats and/or gloves 
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Heart Pillows for the IU Health Schwarz Cancer Center 
 

 At the November meeting there will be a "thank you" drawing and all those who made a pillow 
 are eligible.  Look for me at the meeting to submit your name....if you are unable to attend, 
 simply email me and I'll add your name.  There are three chances to win!!   
 Thank you again for donating 286 pillows!!!!! 
 

 Julie Putman 
 

Steals N Deals 
   

 There has been a lot going on for Steals N Deals lately!    
 

 I have a lot of Thanks to go around for many different aspects for this committee.  
    
 Thank you to: 
 Chris Behme, Sally Sandilands, Linda Garzynski for coming up with the idea to make wonderful 
 items to sell at the Quilt Show Steals N Deals table.  I was either gone or preoccupied (moving 
 a child to school in AZ) in July, August and September but these 3 ladies put a lot of time into 
 planning what we would make, pulling fabrics, getting instructions and planning the sewing 
 days.  It was so nice to see everyone come out to the sewing days to make just one item (or two 
 or three!).   
 

 Thank you to everyone that came out to sew or make an item at home and donated that  item.  
 Every item is wonderful. 
 

 Garage Sale Thanks.  Thank you to the ladies who came out to help organize and price the 
 items before the sale.  Thanks to Nancy Frye for helping on Saturday and just hanging out with 
 me.  The garage sale went very well.  We made over $1,000 for this sale. Thanks for all the 
 donations.     
 

 Quilt Show - As I am getting all the items ready for the sale, I am always blown away at how 
 generous this group is and how wonderfully made the items are that got donated.  Thank you!    
 

 Speaking of the Quilt Show.   If I could get 1 more helper that day for the show times.  I have 
 one person to help in the morning, so if I could get one more person to help in the afternoon at 
 the tables.   Just for 2 hours in the afternoon.   Email or send me a text if you can 
 1mkdpm@yahoo.com    317 507 8386    
 

 One last thing -- We will not be having a Steals N Deals table in December.   I will miss that 
 meeting and it will be the holiday party.     
 

 Okay maybe one more last thing -- Thank you to everyone who brings items to the meetings for 
 the tables.   We have done very well this year at the tables. 
 

 Such a wonderful group we have here!     
 

 Thank you!   
 Melissa Schulman 
 1mkdpm@yahoo.com 

mailto:mkdpm@yahoo.com
mailto:mkdpm@yahoo.com
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 Community North Quilting Bee 

 Monday, November 21st will be the last time in 2022 to enjoy sewing together at the 
 Community Health Pavilion sewing bee.  However, we will need to CHANGE the hours to 9:30 
 AM to 2 PM.  The storeroom will be open also on Tuesday, November 15th and Monday, 
 November 21st.  If you have a charity quilt finished and wish to display it at the show, be sure to 
 call no later than November 7th to drop your quilt off.  Thank you.   

 Sally Sandilands  317-219-7767 

 

2023 Programs  

Save the dates! A sneak preview for 2023 Programs 

We are excited to offer a variety of programs and workshops next year. We have regional and 
local speakers with a variety from fabric design, improv quilting, landscape quilting, history of 
fabric, and techniques. Looking forward to an exciting year. More information to follow on each 
presenter, workshops and costs. *Calendar is subject to change due to speaker needs. 

Date Speaker Presentation Topic Workshop Topic 

1/9/2023 Members Sharing Notions and Accessories  

2/13/2023 Connie Lancaster Better Bindings  

3/13/2023 Lisa Ruble Hooked on Improv Trunk Show 
Intro to Improv Piecing 
All day 3/14 

4/10/2023 Quilters Hall of Fame Fabrics in the US, 1750s to 1950s  

5/8/2023 
Challenge Reveal/ home grown 
presentation   

6/12/2023 Lori Dickman 
Speedy Solutions to Cut/ Stash 
Your Scraps 

Starlight (uses your 
scraps) 
All day 6/13 

7/10/2023 
Challenge Show and Tell 
(hospitality needed)   

8/14/2023 Susan Kryszynski Art Quilting Made Easy 

Beginner Landscape 
Quilting 
All day 8/15 

9/11/2023 Deb Strain Designing Fabric  

10/9/2023 Glo Stahlhut 
Fall and Halloween new patterns 
premiere 

Premiere  
either Monday or 
Tuesday TBD 

11/13/2023 Joni Wolf Immanuel Quilt  

12/11/2023  Christmas  
 

Cheri Wenger and Becky Morello 
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Delaware Sew Bee 
 

Thank you to all the ladies who came out to sew for Steals N Deals!! We appreciate your effort. 

 Be sure to come out to the quilt show and shop the lovely items our members made. 

 

 If you have any trouble getting logged in to the website, please contact Chris Behme at 

 812-204-9838 for help. 

 

 Delaware Sew Bee will not meet in November due to the proximity to the Holiday. Please enjoy 

 Thanksgiving prep!! We will meet in December, on the 3rd Wednesday of the month, Dec 21st 

 at 9:30. 

 

 Thanks 

 Chris Behme 

 

Block of the Month 
 

“Block of the Month” (BOM) is a quick and easy way to learn new piecing techniques while 

contributing to member quilts.  Each month, the BOM Committee selects a unique block pattern 
which they assemble at home and bring to the meeting. 

Everyone who wants to participate follows the same free pattern, using random fabrics with 
specified colorways. The following month, all the blocks are displayed, and a raffle is held to 
determine who gets to take the blocks home for an instant quilt.  If enough members join in the 
fun, we might have 3-4 beneficiaries of the blocks. 

 
 

For detailed information about the November BOM, Falling Leaf  Block, go to the Mudsock 
website at www.mudsockquiltersguild.org .   

Chair – Mary Boyden; Co-Chair – Sharon Jones 

http://www.mudsockquiltersguild.org/
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 Reminders 
 

Cornerstone Lutheran Church graciously hosts our Guild meetings at no charge.  Please show 
your gratitude by bringing food pantry contributions or make a small suggested $1.00 
donation from your piggy bank.  
 

If you need help navigating our website, please Contact Chris Behme 
at chrisknitssews@gmail.com 
 

Bad Weather Policy: If Hamilton Southeastern Schools are CLOSED due to weather, then 
there will be NO MQG Meeting.  If Hamilton Southeastern Schools are on a 2 Hour Delay, then 
we will hold our meeting as scheduled. 
 

Lissa Shanahan, Editor 

lissa.shanahan@gmail.com 

317-670-9336

 

mailto:chrisknitssews@gmail.com
mailto:lissa.shanahan@gmail.com

